ZONTA CLUB OF GLADSTONE INC

PRESIDENT:
Pauline Dunn

PO BOX 1847

SECRETARY:
Di Malcolm (Correspondence)

GLADSTONE 4680

Trudy Zussino (Minutes)



District 24Web Site:  www.zontadistrict24.org
Gladstone Website:  http://gladstone.zontadistrict24.org
WATZON

February 2005  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday 15th February 2005 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza Int






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Business session







7.15 pm 
Dinner

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith 4972 2733 (W) 49728 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:
JANUARY
Nil


FEBRUARY
Kath
9th
*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
February
Jade Ryan

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
February
Gail Sellers

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
12th February 2005 – Zonta Ball – Country Plaza


26-27th February 2005 - Area 4 Workshop – Rockhampton


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!
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                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

Welcome back to what I am sure will be a great Zontian Year.      I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas break.

The Ball sounds exciting, and I am looking forward to it.    Can you please try to sell as many tickets as you can, and may I say a huge thankyou to all members for their efforts.

As this is the beginning of a New Year, can I ask each of you to consider the aspirations and goals of Zonta, and take time to celebrate the different dynamics each member brings to our club.

Our diversity is exciting, very special, and stimulating our strength.

Please consider that each time we meet, and remember that we have different ways of approaching things.

Please take the time to get to know each other, and draw on our qualities.

I also ask that we conduct our meetings, whether they are committee, board or dinner, in a manner that shows respect and consideration.

I like to think of us as a group of friends, and with that comes the warmth of friendship, and the manner of respect and tolerance.


Pauline
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING

Well we are all finally back from holidays and nearly all back on-line with a few hiccups left to haunt us. 

We are to have a special committee meeting on 8 February to finalise the raffle prizes, which we appear to have been very successful with. The door prize will be the two bottles of (expensive!!) champagne donated by Di Malcolm. Karen is co-ordinating the raffle prizes and anything you can donate would be appreciated. The more the merrier!! The major raffle prize is a Saturday night at Rydges Capricorn Resort donated by Harvey World Travel. 

Ticket sales are starting to happen and we are confident that we will get a good number. 

Advertising has been arranged by Helen Johnson with the Observer for $545 which exposes us in two Saturday papers and two Port Curtis Posts. In addition we are going to be on the Community Noticeboard with 4CC at no cost. (4CC have generously donated 4 movie tickets for our raffle). The Country Plaza is also advertising the ball in the Observer (see Tuesday’s paper - page 2 or 4) 

We are going to do a direct mail out to the big companies in town advertising the ball
Karen, Jean, Carole, Di, Wendy.

Membership and Fellowship

No Report

Trudy, Cathy, Lesley, Sue, Gloria, Trisha

Service/Status of Women

No Report

Barbara, Karen, Kath, Sharon, Gail, Christa

Program, Public Relations & Environment

Thank you to all members who responded to our emailed quotations from the Observer, Gladstone News and 4CC.    Our friend at the Observer will be away for a while, but jumped at the chance to come and speak to us – maybe in April.   At time of writing this am still unsure whether he has published what has been submitted several times.

We have the Chaplain from Toolooa SHS coming to our Dinner meeting – her name is Kerith Stovell.    Trish Collins is still an option for March (unconfirmed at this point).

Don’t forget that Clean Up Australia is on Sunday 6th March.    No doubt we will hear more about the Gladstone participation.    We have Turkey Beach participating this year, and will clean up the TB road, with the help of the Foreshores community.    We are also getting another 2k of seal this year! 

Our next meeting at the ice creamery will be on Wednesday 23rd February 2005 at 5.30p.m.
Helen, Bev, Anne, Joanna, Diana
International Women’s Day

The organising committee has met, and will now meet weekly until the luncheon on Tuesday 8th March.

Trudy and I represented Zonta with apologies from Anne.    Emails have been flying to and fro between committee members, and decisions on venue, speaker’s etc will be made at next Wednesday’s meeting.   Then tickets, flyers etc will be prepared and circulated.

The Board once again approved the provision of purple and green ribbons for the luncheon.

Nominating Committee

The Nominating Committee will be called for at the February Dinner meeting.    The role of the Nominating Committee (max 3 members) is to contact all members individually asking how they would like to serve the Club for the 2005/6 Zonta Year.    This your opportunity to nominate for any of the Executive positions – President, Vice President, Treasurer, Correspondence Secretary, Minutes Secretary, and Board member for a committee.   Terms are for 2 years only.   Some of the existing Executive have served two years, and some only one, but all positions are open for nominations.    Voting takes place at a Dinner meeting – April I think.    Nominating Committee members are not eligible for Executive positions.

Area 4 Workshop – February 26th and 27th.

Those members, who are planning to attend the workshop, please send your Registration Form to the Zonta Club of Rockhampton ASAP.   Trudy sent the Workshop information and Registration Form to all members via email.    Please let her know if you have not got yours, as a few have been having computer problems.

Notes from the Editor – Helen

Last week we had a grand daughter turn 5.    Our gift is to take the grandchildren within reasonable distance on a one on one shopping trip with Grandma.    Hence at 8.30am last Monday we hit Toyworld!   We went up and down all the aisles twice, discovered a Thomas and Tank Engine display that shoppers could play with.    I declared that I would play with the train set, and Shari could do the shopping.     No!    I was required to assist in the selection of this piece of shopping.    We finally departed Toyworld with a dress up Ballet dress (pink) with tutu, and a very happy owner, and even happier Grandma.

The following life lesson was sent to me by a local girl that I have a good email relationship with:

The Mayonnaise Jar and 2 cups of coffee....

When things in your life seem almost too much to handle, when 24 hours in a day are not enough, remember the mayonnaise jar and the 2 cups of coffee...

A professor stood before his philosophy class and had some items in front of him. When the class began, wordlessly, he picked up a very large and empty mayonnaise jar and proceeded to fill it with golf balls. He then asked the students if the jar was full. They agreed that it was.

The professor then picked up a box of pebbles and poured them into the jar. He shook the jar lightly. The pebbles rolled into the open areas between the golf balls. He then asked the students again if the jar was full. They agreed it was.

The professor next picked up a box of sand and poured it into the jar. Of course, the sand filled up everything else. He asked once more if the jar was full. The students responded with a unanimous "yes."

The professor then produced two cups of coffee from under the table and poured the entire contents into the jar, effectively filling the empty space between the sand. The students laughed.

"Now," said the professor, as the laughter subsided, "I want you to recognise that this jar represents your life.  The golf balls are the important things - your God, family, your children, your health, your friends, and your favourite passions -- things that if everything else was lost and only they remained, your life would still be full.  The pebbles are the other things that matter like your job, your house, and your car.   The sand is everything else -- the small stuff.

"If you put the sand into the jar first," he continued, "there is no room for the pebbles or the golf balls. The same goes for life. If you spend all your time and energy on the small stuff, you will never have room for the things that are important to you. 

Pay attention to the things that are critical to your happiness.

Play with your children.

Take time to get medical checkups.

Take your partner out to dinner.

Play another 18.

There will always be time to clean the house and fix the disposal."

Take care of the golf balls first -- the things that really matter. Set your priorities. The rest is just sand."

One of the students raised her hand and inquired what the coffee represented. The professor smiled. "I'm glad you asked. It just goes to show you that no matter how full your life may seem, there's always room for a couple of cups of coffee with a friend."
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